Defend the Right to Protest – Oppose the new Police Bill
This union branch/branch executive notes:
· That the Tories’ new Police, Crime, Sentencing and Courts Bill is an attempt to limit the right to protest in the wake of Covid pandemic.
· That following a decade and more of austerity we are now set to be asked to pay the price for the Covid-19 crisis. Working class communities, women, BAME communities and disabled people have suffered disproportionately.
· The new Policing Bill gives police new powers to stop protests that cause “serious disruption” to an organisation or have a “relevant impact” on people nearby.
· The Bill targets protest noise that could have “a relevant impact on persons in the vicinity of the procession”. Just a couple of complaints by passers-by would be enough.
· A further clause in the Bill criminalises protests causing “serious annoyance” – every employer and every reactionary would seek to use this claim to curb and prevent protest.
This union branch/branch executive further notes:
· That Karen Reissmann, a Manchester mental health nurse, was fined £10,000 by police for organising a socially distanced protest over the insulting 1 percent pay offer to NHS staff.
· The attempt by police to break up a vigil in memory of Sarah Everard on Clapham Common.
· The new Police Bill includes increases stop and search powers that will be also be used to scapegoat minorities and increase racism.
· The Bill includes a new trespass offense that will be used to target Gypsy, Roma and Traveller groups. Instead of providing adequate sites, the government wants to move trespass from a civil law offence to a criminal offence.
· Other clauses against “unauthorised encampments” will mainly be used against Gypsy, Roma and Traveller groups. But they could also hit homeless people making makeshift shelters and protesters.
This union branch/branch executive believes:
· The Police Bill is a serious assault on our right to assembly and protest. Its aim to make protest as ineffective as possible.
· The Tories want the police to have more powers to harass and jail black people and Muslims, target Gypsies and Travellers and to silence protesters.
· The Bill is also a threat to trade union activity through restricting our right to protest and place further limits potentially on our freedom to picket during industrial disputes.
This union branch resolves:
· We oppose any attempt by government to use the COVID-19 crisis to limit the right to protest.
· To campaign against the whole of the Police, Crime, Sentencing and Courts Bill.
· To work with other campaigns – human rights, environmental, anti-racist and all those defending the right to protests – to oppose and defeat this attack on our rights.
· To send this motion to our national executive asking for the union nationally to take up opposition to the Policing Bill.
